




TRANSLATION 

 

BAVARIAN DATA PROTECTION COMMISSIONER 

Munich, 5 May 2014 

 

To: 

Federal Commissioner for Data Protection & 
Freedom of Information 
Ms Andrea Voßhoff 
Husarenstr. 30 
53117 Bonn 

 

Supervision of data protection at the European Patent Office 

 

Enclosure: Memo of 16 April 2014  

 

 

Dear Ms Voßhoff, 

I have been contacted by a member of the public about activities of the 

European Patent Office in Munich that may be of relevance in relation to 

data protection law.  

This complaint prompted me to check which authorities can take action to 

supervise the collection, processing and use of personal data by the 

European Patent Office.  

My examination has led to the conclusion that, according to the current legal 

situation, there is no supervision of compliance with data protection 

regulations at the European Patent Office by a body performing its tasks in 

complete independence. 

In point of fact, supervision of the collection, processing and use of personal 

data by the European Patent Office can at present only be carried out within 

the framework of the internal control mechanisms of the European Patent 

Organisation (see in detail the attached memo of 16 April 2014). 



TRANSLATION 

 

In the interest of safeguarding the data protection rights of citizens, but also 

of EPO employees, I take the view that it would be preferable to have data 

protection supervision by completely independent oversight bodies, which 

might even be established outside the scope of application the European 

Data Protection Directive. 

In Germany, the contracting parties to the European Patent Convention are 

not the regional states ("Länder"), but solely the Federal Republic of 

Germany.  

Against this background, I propose that within the framework of your 

activities at federal level - for example, vis-à-vis the Federal Ministry of 

Justice and Consumer Protection, which is responsible for patent and 

inventor law - you work towards the establishment of data protection 

supervision at the European Patent Office by a fully independent oversight 

body. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at any time. 

Yours sincerely 

Dr Thomas Petri 

 


